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T hings are slowly coming together for the year. We’re adding a 
lake for our fishing and camping pleasure. It’s Lake Cachuma. 

It’s located inland from Santa Barbara. For years we’ve wanted to 
go there but they would not take reservations. Starting this month 
they will take reservations.  

The dates of the campout go from March 30 – April 6 (Wed. through 
Wed.) Carl Arnold is the Wagon Master so it should be a fun week. 
We continue to look at Lake Lopez, but it still cannot have trout 
plants due to the lawsuit against it. The future looks bleak for Lopez 
as a trout lake.  

The first of out picnics will be held on Wed. April 27. It’s the Italian 
Fest under the cooking of Ron Casapulla. The food is always great 
and the socializing makes it a really fun time.  

Last month’s newsletter had a listing of the largest fish by specie 
caught by a club member from inception to the present. There are 
many other species caught but never recorded and larger fish 
caught in any one specie but never recorded. Our goal this year is 
to start recording and submitting these fish so our current members 
can be recognized. It order to get the weights (scales) standardized 
keep in mind the following: 

 Ocean boats scales and ranger stations on lakes can be used as 
official weights.  

 Your own scale can also be used if it is standardized against the 
clubs scale. To do this just bring your scale to a meeting or out-
ing and get it checked out and recorded. Bob Taylor and I can 
do this for you.  

Trout plants at Dixon and Wohlford will be on Feb. 23, Mar. 9 and 
23 for this and next month.  

The Kiwanis Trout Derby is April 30 and May 1.    

~Remember, keep you feet dry and your lines wet~ 
 

       Dave Gehrke 
       President 
 



                                                               SUMMARY OF YEAR 2010 

 

          By: Bill Borst Historian 

 

The year started out with the following Officers: 

 

                    President Dave Gehrke                      

                    VP S/W Barbara Gattuso 

                      VP F/W Bob Taylor 

                    Recording Secretary Mary Roy 

                    Corresponding Secretary Minerva Martinez 

                    Treasurer Karen Taylor 

 

    The year started out with the following Directors: 

  

                    Apparel Al Green 

                    Calling Shelley Wagner 

                    Historian William Borst 

                    Membership Chairman Anitra Gehrke 

                    Program Bob Posten 

                                          Parliamentarian Tomas Martinez 

                    Raffle George Martinez 

                    Sunshine Charlotte Heath 

                    Public Relations Roy Roque 

                    Past President Ron Parker 

 

The year started out with the following Advisors: 

 

                                                                Freshwater Al Ashuckian/Bob Taylor 

                                                                Saltwater Will Cozzens/Armond Martineau 

 

The meetings being held: 

 

 

     Board Meeting               7:45 AM   3rd Friday of each month 

     General Meeting            9:30 AM   3rd Friday of each month (except December) 

 

The Club had a well rounded slate of  Saltwater Activities & Freshwater Fishing Trips scheduled throughout 

the year along with several outings such as the Annual Spring Picnic, Annual Fish Fry, Turkey Fry and Silent 

Auction,  and the Awards Banquet in December. During the year we had seven camping trips two with very 

good turn outs, Lake Hemet and June Lake.  We also continued to use Pinezanita Campground, a short dis-

tance from Lake Cuyamaca. Thanks to Barbara we used a joint venture with the RB Anglers Club for our salt 

water fishing. Barbara also organized a repeat trip to Los Cabo, Mexico. Lake Hemet was also used again. 

Sadly we lost some members and others had successful surgery. 

 

Many thanks to all the people responsible for and participating in making all the events a huge success. The 

club started out in January with a total of 99 members 183 memberships and ended up in December with 114 

members and 211 memberships showing an increase of 15 members ( some members were late in signing up). 

The buddy system was continued. Guests are greeted at the door and escorted around the club to see its offer-

ings and meet other club members. 
    

              cont... 
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cont… 

 

 

 

The Public Relations Director Roy Roque saw to it that the club got some exposure in the newspaper and vari-

ous other newsletters. Not only does this club fish, but it also participates in the various activities of Escondido 

related to fishing. 

  

 We had our third YMCA Youth Fish- Out at Lake Dixon and also helped with the Escondido Trout Derby 

at Lake Dixon. 

 The Club celebrated its 35th Anniversary, at Lake Dixon Picnic. The club received a Certificate of Recog-

nition form the Mayor of City of Escondido. 

 The Web site was expanded.  

 The News Letter was published via e-mail. 

 We expended getting sponsors to support our Directory. 

 Quilts were given to residents of Mary’s House. 

 We worked with Lake Wolford Rangers to teach all ages the techniques of fishing. 

 We did training on how to use the AED machine for first aid. 

 

The annual awards banquet was held on December second at the  Escondido Country Club and was a huge 

success. Many thanks to Kathy Martineau & Sharon Martineau. We got involved with  Meals On Wheels to 

provide basic necessities for their needy clients. 

        

Annual Awards  

 

 Humanitarian  Lois Wilhelm (Last Awarded 2005) 

 Past President  Ron Parker 

            Founders      Will & Bev Cozzens 

            Lady Angler             Anitra Gehrke 

  President              Ron Parker 

 SW Class 1 Award Jim walker, 18 lb Yellowtail, San Clemete Island, North Side, July 20 

 SW Class  II  Award Bob Lage, 63.5 Lb Halibut, Sandspit, British Columbia, August 2010 

 FW Class 1 Award Paul Seabourn, 6 lb Rainbow Trout, Lake Morena, February 2010 

 FW Class II  Award Barbara Gattuso, 6.8 lb Rainbow Trout, Lake Poway, March 2010   

            Pioneer Award           John Quier Past President 1988 

 

In closing this summary I find this fishing club “Senior Anglers Of Escondido” is a well rounded, prosperous 

club and should have a great future. Many thanks to Dave Gehrke and all the board members who helped to 

make our club a great success in 2010. There will be some new board members for 2011. 

 

 January 19, 2011 

 

HOOK LINE AND SINKER FEBRUARY  2011 

Page 3 



Page 4 

                                            MEET OUR MEMBERS     
                

 
 
 
 

By: Dave Gehrke                                                                  
 
 

                     Paul Lorson  

 
Although Paul is one of our newer members, his presence has been noted to the point that he can 
be called our Webmaster. 
 
►Dave: We’re certainly pleased to have you as a fellow Angler. How did you hear about the Sen 
    ior Anglers? 
 
►Paul:  I’ve known about the club through my wife’s parents, Ray and Aileen Beven.    
    They, along with the Lambs and the Ostrows, have talked up the club for years. 
 
►Dave: Your wife, Julie, is a 4

th
 generation Californian.  How did you meet her? 

 
►Paul:  I saw her at the local bowling alley when I was in High School. I arranged to     
    bowl in the adjoining lane. We’ve been knocking down pins and pulling up fish for the     
    past 36 years. 
 
►Dave: You’re a long time fisherman? 
 
►Paul:  My parents had an RV. We would go out many weekends each year to the local lakes and 
    the Colorado River. I love catfish, bass, and pan fish. We didn’t fish for trout until recently. 
 
►Dave: What is your favorite destination with the RV? 
 
►Paul:  We love “The Loop”. That’s going up California into Oregon. Then into Idaho, Wyoming,  
    and Utah. We end up in Arizona before coming back home. We sight-see at many Na    
    tional Parks, Fish in many rivers and just relax in the gorgeous scenery.  
 
►Dave: Do you enjoy ocean fishing also? 
 
►Paul:  I started out surf and ocean pier fishing. My first time on a boat got me really seasick.    
    Fortunately that was my last time. I try to ocean fish 2-3 (?) times per year. 
 
►Dave: You’re our Webmaster and doing a fantastic job. 
 
►Paul:  Ron Parker encouraged me to look at our web page and try to expand our use of it. 
             
►Dave: How do you know so much about computers? 
 
►Paul:  I earned a degree in computer science from Coleman University right here in San    
    Diego. I am currently working by helping companies improve their efficiency by effectively 
    using computers. 
 
►Dave: You certainly have helped the  Senior Anglers get into the 21

st
  Century. I’ve noticed you 

    have had a bruised face at times. 
 
►Paul:  Three years ago I was diagnosed with Graves Disease, which is an eye disorder. I’ve    
    completed 4 operations with 2 more to go. The doctors are pleased with my progress. 
 
►Dave: And we are certainly pleased to have you be part of the Anglers.  
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Program 

February 2011  
 
As part of an annual presentation on local 
fishing lakes, the Escondido Senior Anglers 
will feature Lake Poway for this month's 
meeting on February 18.   
 
The meeting starts at 9:30 AM in the Escon-
dido Joslyn Center.  The presenter, Eric 
Malone, has been fishing Lake Poway for 15 
years and he devotes 2 to 5 days a week 
fishing on Lake Poway.  His catches include 
a 15 pound large mouth bass and other va-
rieties including catfish, bluegill, sunfish, and 
carp.  He plans to give tips on fishing the 
lake, types of lures preferred, and other 
notes from his experience. 
 
Lake Poway is about 65 surface acres when 
full and the average depth is between 30 to 
40 feet.  The lake is stocked predominately 
in the winter and early spring and is known 
to produce some near record fish.  The re-
cord bass is 18 pounds and the trout record 
is also 18 pounds.  It is a city owned lake 
and does not require a state license.  As a 
bonus, seniors can receive half price dis-
counts on boats and permits any day of the 
week. 
 
The Escondido Senior Anglers meet the third 
Friday of each month at the Joslyn Center, 
210 Park Avenue, in Escondido and every-
one is welcome.  The programs start at 9:30 
AM and feature programs of interest to both 
salt and fresh water anglers. 
 

    Bob Hughes 
    Program Director 
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Thank you… WALMART 
 

We have received a money donation for 
our Youth Program in March 2010 from 
two WALMART stores.   

 
 

One at 2100 Vista Way and the other at 
705 College Blvd, both in Oceanside. 

 

   Al Ashuckian   

 

 

FEBRUARY FEBRUARY   

BIRTHDAYSBIRTHDAYS  
 
 

   02-09 Jim PROFFITT  
   02-10 Virginia QUIER  
   02-12 JERRY HOLL 
   02-13 Walter BROWN 
   02-13 James LOFTHOUSE 
   02-13 Diane LOFTHOUSE 
   02-16 Barbara HUGHES 
   02-16 Warren ESTES 

 

 

FEBRUARY FEBRUARY   

ANNIVERSARIESANNIVERSARIES  

  
      02-06  Paul & Anne SEBOURN 
      02-14  Al & Lois ASHUCKIAN 
      02-14  George & Minerva MARTINEZ 
      02-20  Vince & Mary Jane FIORETTA 
      02-24  Chris & Nobuko MEINERSHAGEN JR. 
      02-27 John & Paula PATIN 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 

Greeter 

John Tester  
 
 

Buddy 

Charlotte Heath 

 
Watch for new members from 2010 Gary Vanderlyke, 
Sharon and Rob Pierce, Lorraine and Duane Waters, 
and Susan and Jim Stevenson.  Say hello if you have 
a chance. 
  
The January attendance award of lunch at 
BJ Brewery was won by Duane Waters.  
 
  

                                      Anitra Gehrke  

                          MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
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JANUARY 

FRESH WATER REPORT 
Trip report:  

 
Lake Cahuilla 

     January 24-28, 2011 
  

The McGregors were Wagon Masters again. 
They provided a great spaghetti feed and overall 
it was a good outing. We had 12 rigs show up 
with some new faces. Jim and Susan Stevenson 
had their first outing with the club. Bob and Ann 
Hoving are long- time members, but this is their 
first campout for quite a while.  We had good 
weather this year compared to all the rain last 
year. Great for the ladies walking and sewing. 
The fishing was so-so with few limits; Jim Rogers 
won the derby with a 1 pound 14 ounce rainbow. 
Daily big catch awards also went to Jim Steven-
son and Larry Allen.  
 
 

     Bob Taylor 
     Vice President 

 

Upcoming trips 
 

Lake Morena 
 

February 21-25 
 

Norm and Cathy Martineau are heading up 
this trip. This is the lake where we have 
caught big trout. Also it is fairly close, about 
85 miles from Escondido. The ladies love it 
too because should there be some bad 
weather, they have that nice gazebo to 
gather in. It’s not bad for dinners on chilly 
nights either. You can call San Diego County 
Parks at (877) 565-3600 to make reserva-
tions. Ask for a senior membership. It will 
save you a few dollars. 
 

Lake Cachuma 
 

March 30 to April 6 
 

For all of you who enjoyed Lake Lopez, this 
should be very similar. This is a beautiful lake 
just out of Santa Barbara, They do not take 
reservations, but with their large campground 
at that time of year there should be no prob-
lem getting a full hookup site, Carl and Dottie 
Arnold will be Wagon Masters. They will be 
taking sign-ups at the next meeting.  You can 
contact them if you have any questions. 
 
Pinezanita/Lake Cuyamaca, June 12-16 
We now have a firm date for this outing. Al 
and Simone will once again head up this trip. 
They will be taking sign-ups probably at the 
next club meeting. 
 

OtherNews 
 

I have my first class II entry for the year. John 
Tester caught a 5 pound 5 ounce rainbow at 
Lake Wohlford. Nice catch John. 



 

Lake  Cahuilla 2011 
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FEBRUARY 

SALT WATER REPORT 
 

 
Saltwater update: 
 
Fishing has been very good with very large reds and quality lingcod being caught.  All great eat-
ing fish. 
 
The sea bass will be targeted on the trips in April/May if we can fish up North. 
  

 Saltwater Fishing Schedule  
 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Surf Fishing Schedule  
 

Don Continelli is working on a Surf Fishing schedule and should be ready as soon as the 
weather gets warmer. 

 

Cabo Trip  

 

The Cabo trip is scheduled for Oct 28- Nov 2.  5 nights 6 days at the Presidente  ALL INCLU-

SIVE. Plus 3 days fishing and transportation in Cabo for $1388.   
 
Sign ups will begin at the February  meeting.  Call Barbara (858) 774-6724 
 
 

CPR/AED  
 
The CPR/AED class is March 18th following the general meeting in room 5.  This class is limited 
to 15 people and if interested sign up at the next meeting or call Barbara (858)774-6724.  There 
are 9 spots left.  Check your cards to see if they are expiring soon. 
 

                 Barbara Gattuso 
                               Vice President 

 

March 18-20   11/2 day  
Rock Cod trip  

2 openings  Call Gordon Calvano  
(760) 729-3523     

$215.00 

April 15-17  11/2 day  
Rock Cod trip   

 Call Gordon Calvano  
(760) 729-3523     

$240.00 

May 1-8  Belize trip   2 spots left  Call Barbara Gattuso   
 (858) 774-6724        

$2149.00 

May 23   ¾ day  Local trip or Islands   Call Gordon Calvano  
(760) 729-3523     

$50.00 



                                      Sponsors Welcome 

Senior Anglers of Escondido 

                                       Escondido, CA North County Communities                                   

              Founded in 1975 with the Objective " Let's Go Fishing "                                                                                 
 
A Senior Non-profit Organization chartered to promote sportsmanship in fresh-and-saltwater angling , 

demonstrate an appreciation for the environment and stay involved in the community. 
 

           Help us support these many community events with your sponsorship donations:                                                                
 

                                   .  City of Escondido, Lake Wohlford - Basic Fishing Instructions Project 

                         .  YMCA Youth Day, A Day of Fishing and Boating Project 
 

                         .  Seaforth Landing @ S.D. Mission Bay - Youth Salt Water Fishing 101 
 

                                    .  Mary's House, Transitional Housing for Young Women - Quilting Project 

 

                         .  City of Escondido, Lake Dixon - Annual Trout Derby 

                         .  Kiwanis , Annual Trout Derby - Youth Fishing Pond Project 

 

                         .  Joslyn Senior Center - Senior Citizens Appreciation Project  

       Additional information, see monthly newsletter donation sponsorship page on our website 
 

                                                                www.senioranglersofescondido.net 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - TEAR  OFF    - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

                            

 

 

                                                Senior Anglers of Escondido 

                                                       www.senioranglersofescondido.net  

 

                                              Thank for your generous donation 
 
                                                ($25 Minimum - $100 Maximum)                                     
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SPONSORS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUNRISE BANK 

ESCONDIDO 

Fred Baranowski 
Regional President 

200 West Grand Avenue 

Escondido, CA 92025 

760-520-0409 619-

218-2338 Cell 760-

520-0430 Fax 

www.sunrisebankca.com 
fred. baran&wski@sunrisebankca. com 

 

SINCE   1945 

JEFF JOHNSON 
GENERAL MANAGER 

COLLISION REPAIR a PAINTING 

FRAME STRAIGHTENING SUSPENSION 

REPAIR 

JEFF@MILOJOHNSONAUTOBODY.COM 

535 N. QUINCE STREET 
ESCONDIDO, CA 92O25 

(76O) 745-3841 
FAX (76O) 745-56O6 
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              SENIOR ANGLERS OF ESCONDIDO 

 

 

SPONSORS  
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Income Tax 

AlAshuckian 

Tel: (760) 757-1960 

 



SENIOR ANGLERS OF ESCONDIDO 
TRIP AND RECORD FISH REPORT 

 

 

DATES(S)__________________________      WEIGH IN TIME____________________________________ 

 

WAGON MASTER or CHARTER MASTER___________________________________________________ 

 

LOCATION (Name of Ocean Boat, Lake, River or Stream)_______________________________________ 

 

NUMBER OF CLUB MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE_____________________________________________ 

 

JACKPOT WINNER______________________________________ 

 

JACKPOT FISH_________________________________________ WEIGHT__________________________ 

 

SPECIES RECORD FISH___________________________________ WEIGHT________________________ 

 

FISH CAUGHT: *CLASS I OR II   **SPECIES  QUANTITY 

 

 1.____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 2.____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3.____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

4.____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

5.____________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

Signature _____________________________________________Title ___________________________ 

 

(Class I -Charter Master, Wagon Master, or Weigh Person Class II- Responsible individual) 

 

Signature of VP Fresh Water or Salt Water_________________________________________________ 

 

*Class I –All fish caught in fresh or salt bodies of water by member on Club Sponsored Trips anywhere in the world   

   providing said Specie is ”a legal catch” from water where caught.  Fish caught in saltwater on troll do not qualify.  

 

Class II – Same as Class I except trip is not Club Sponsored.  

 

**Species - designate type of bass, trout catfish, salmon, tuna, etc. 

 

 For purposes of Club Records and Awards, following shall be recognized: 

 

 Largest fish caught during year for Class I– Fresh Water 

 

 Largest fish caught during the year for Class I – Salt Water 

 

 Largest fish caught during the year for Class II – Fresh Water 

 

 Largest fish caught during the year for Class II – Salt Water 

 

Club Specie Record:  Club Historian shall record all Specie Certificates. Specie Records will be posted on the Web Site.  

Members breaking old records need to submit proper evidence.  They shall be recognized on a regular basis.   

 

Revised 8/1/10 
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 SENIOR ANGLERS OF ESCONDIDO    

 

          SCHEDULE OF ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS 
 
 Jan  24-28      Lake Cahuilla 
   Freshwater Campout 
 
 Feb  21-25     Lake Morena 
                        Freshwater Campout 
 
 Mar 30-Apr 6 Lake Cachuma 
                       Freshwater Campout 
 
 May 1-8           Belize trip   
 
 May 18          Fish Fry at Lake Dixon 
 
 Jun  12-16 Pinezanita/Cuyamaca                             
                        Freshwater Campout 

 
 Sept                June Lake  
                        Freshwater Campout 
 
 Oct                  Lake Dixon Turkey Fry 
  
 Oct  28-Nov 2 Los Cabos Fishing Trip 
 
 Nov                 Lake Hemet  
                        Freshwater Campout 
 
 Nov                 Senior Anglers Bake Sale 
 
 Dec                 Annual Awards Banquet 

        
                  FEBRUARY 

 
             EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

 
 
    Feb 18       Board Meeting            7:45 am  
 
            Membership Meeting 9:30 am 
   

     Feb 21-25 Lake Morena 
             Freshwater Campout 

  “FISH AND PLAY THE SENIOR ANGLER WAY” 

 

Senior Anglers of Escondido 

 

Mailing address and meeting place: 

 
Joslyn Senior Center 

c/o Senior Anglers of Escondido 
210 PARK Ave. 

Escondido, Ca 92025 

 
                                          Board Meetings      7:45 am 3rd Friday of the month 

 
                                          General Meetings   9:30 am 3rd Friday of the month  

 
No meetings in December  

We’re on the Web! 

www.senioranglersofescondido.net 


